## Mayor's report to Council

June 12th, 2015

Good afternoon everyone.

Since my last report on May 8<sup>th</sup> I have attended County property and development committee meetings on May 12<sup>th</sup> and on June 9<sup>th</sup>. I have attended County social services committee meetings on May 10th and on June 11<sup>th</sup>. I attended County Council monthly meeting on May 27<sup>th</sup>. I also attended a meeting of the North Renfrew Emergency Rescue Unit (NRERU) on June 8<sup>th</sup>.

Although not strictly Council business, I attended meetings of the Deep River and District Hospital Foundation on May 20<sup>th</sup>, 27<sup>th</sup> and on June 3<sup>rd</sup>. I also attended a speaker's breakfast meeting in Deep River on May 29<sup>th</sup> on the topic of nuclear technology in the treatment of cancer.

At the meeting of NRERU, the management board passed a resolution to their respective Council's to discontinue the current agreement and you have information that I sent you on this topic. I will speak further on this issue at Council.

Thank you. Are there any questions on the Mayor's report?